

NWMMOC NEWSLETTER

August 2020

Our friends Julian and Susie Marshall have made an enormous contribution to the Branch over many years. However in a few weeks they will be moving to the Peak District to live near their family. We wish them well with their plans but we will miss them greatly. We will mark their departure in due course, but in the meantime the history of Julian's Minor is HERE.

NEW EVENT! We are planning an informal gathering with our cars in Swindon on Saturday 22 August at 2:00pm. COVID-19 regulations will be observed. Please note the date - details will follow soon.

We are aiming to hold our **AGM** in **October**, at **Castle** Eaton Village Hall if circumstances allow.

Alex Alexander delivered a Chicken Competition prize - a pocket watch - to **Simon Welch**. Here is Simon with his prize and with one of his two Minors in the Virtual Rally. Congratulations to Simon, and thanks to Alex for donating the prizes.

The Federation of British Historic Vehicle Clubs is carrying out a new survey into the ownership of classic cars. Previous surveys have provided a wonderful insight into the social and economic value of classic car ownership, and at a time when our profile is low it seems a good idea to take part. Details: www.fbhvc.co.uk

The German company Peter Nasshan - AutoCult has produced a 1/43 resin model of a 1934 Morris made for the GPO to promote its new Air Mail service. It was designed by Maurice Prosper Lambert on a Morris Commercial chassis, and built by Duple. Thanks to the French magazine <u>Gazoline</u> for this information.

https://www.nasshan.com/autocult/.

Our **NEW SERIES** of Minor Messages is <u>HERE</u>.

If you go out with your Minor, please send BILL a photo!







